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President’s Report
Stan Pate, DRRC President

Hello again everyone, I hope your 
new year has started off better than 
you even expected. At DRRC we have 
so many things on the planning board 
to accomplish this year in the form of 
improvements, clean ups, repairs, new 
events, and projects that are planned.

We took a major step forward 
towards protecting the future of our 
range at the general membership 
meeting in January by voting 
to contract with AMEC Earth 
Environmental, Inc. Among other 
things, they will survey our range and 
write our Environmental Stewardship 
Program. Our Environmental 
Stewardship Program is designed 
for eventual submission to the 
Environmental Protection Agency. This 
will place us in the category of clubs 
trying to do the right thing. By having 
an Environmental Stewardship Program 
in place, not only will we define where 
DRRC stands environmentally, we 
will find out any steps that we may 
have to take to correct an area or make 
things better and safer for all DRRC 
members. This is a major step forward. 
It has accounted for a vast majority of 
my time over the last six months, and 
an even longer time for some of the 
other club officers. There is still a great 
deal of work to do before this project 
is finished, so look for steady updates 
as we have them, and please be patient 
with us when we have AMEC personnel 
on the range doing their work.

As many of you have likely noticed, 
we now have a great many trees that 
have either fallen or are about to fall 
on the range; there are actually 197 of 
them, to quote someone who took the 
time to count them. Our first priority is 
to make sure none of the trees we know 
about form any type of safety hazard 
to anyone at DRRC. If you should 
see something we have happened to 
miss, it would be greatly appreciated if 
you bring this to our attention. It was 
decided at our January board meeting 
not to do anything in the way of 
disposing of these trees until we have 
had ample time to research our options 
for the greatest benefit to DRRC.

Some members have inquired about 
our permit pertaining to the dirt pile 
and the new berm that we are in the 
process of building between the 100/200 
range and the silhouette range. The 
permit is posted on the board next to the 
office door inside the meeting room of 
the club house. Please feel free to inspect 
it at your convenience. We will continue 
work on the safety berm as soon as 
weather and soil conditions permit us to 
do so. This will make things much safer 
when a person walks down range on 
either of the two ranges, especially when 
you get further down range.

Some of you will relate to having 
left something behind accidentally 
at the range, I know that I have. I’ve 
found everything from keys to even 
shooting bags with several guns in 
them left behind. I know from personal 
experience that it is greatly appreciated 
when these items are turned in to 
the office to be returned. One of our 
members left a nice shooting bag on 
the indoor range which obviously didn’t 
belong to DRRC, and it apparently 
went home with somebody. Let us be 
the kind of people we’d want others to 
be, both in our manners, as well as we 
treat fellow members on the range.

I look forward to meeting more of you 
as this year goes on and shooting with 
even more of you on the shooting line.

NW Sportsman’s Show
Time to renew your NRA 

membership? This will be the call from 
the volunteers at the NRA booth this 
coming February at the 2007 NW 
Sportsman’s Show. It was December 
2004 that I received a call from Dennis 
Tharp, Marketing Rep. for the NRA, 
concerning the NW Sportsman’s 

Show. Dennis had been assigned to 
cover the Western Division and was 
seeking help to coordinate volunteers 
for the membership drive at the NW 
Sportsman’s Show in 2005. Working 
from our combined resources, we were 
able to put together a volunteer crew 
to work the NRA booth for the 2005 
show. The volunteers were successful 
in topping enrollment numbers 
from previous shows, enrolling 311 
people. The 2006 show was even more 
successful with a final count of 359 
enrollments. This may sound easy, but 
it required a lot of work on the part of 
our volunteers, and the bar for the 2007 
show will be set even higher.

Our volunteers are made up of NRA 
members who come from near and 
far, several of whom are also members 
of DRRC. Some are only able to 
commit to one or two shifts, while 
others commit to several days. For their 
time and effort we provide admission, 
reimburse parking, and give them a 
heart-felt thanks for helping to make a 
difference. If you are wondering how 
you can help, there are several ways:

Volunteer. If you have an interest in 
working the NRA booth please contact 
me. We ask that a volunteer be able to 
work at least a 4-hour shift to receive 
admission and parking reimbursement.

Renew at the NW Sportsman’s 
Show. If you normally renew your NRA 
membership around this time of the 
year, come to the show and renew at 
the booth. The annual membership will 
only cost you $25, saving you $10, and 
we will give you a T-shirt. If you have 
been thinking of upgrading your annual 
membership to life member, we can help 
you with the upgrade.

Family or Friend. Do you have a 
spouse, son, daughter, grandchild, or 
friend that needs to be added to the 
NRA membership rolls? Bring them 
to the show and sign them up. Junior 
memberships are only $15 and they also 
get a T-shirt.

Gift membership. If that family 
member or friend is unable to attend 
the show, all we need to write up a gift 
membership is their name, date of birth, 
and address to mail their magazine. You 
get the T-shirt for paying the bill.



Club Directory
Officers
Stan Pate, President.................................................503/652-9931

onekmeters@msn.com
Dan Wylie, Vice President.......................................503/637-3131

danwylie9114@comcast.net
Rinda Clark, Secretary.............................................503/630-1988

rinda@quickshotdesigns.com
John Weil, Treasurer................................................503/622-3815
Michael Jones, Executive Officer.............................503/314-6820

jonesc@teleport.com
Oscar Bloom, Trustee..............................................503/674-9385
Marvin Booth, Trustee............................................503/665-5867
Steven Irving, Trustee..............................................503/239-8882
Charlie McAlister, Trustee.......................................503/351-8360

mustang7513@comcast.net
Ron Thalman, Trustee.............................................503/650-0180

rjtamp@msn.com
Kent Uhl, Trustee....................................................503/631-2508

oregonuhls@ccwebster.net
Al Lisoski, Alt. Trustee.............................................503/637-3897

Discipline Directors
.50 BMG, John Benjamin.......................................503/255-7189
Action Pistol, Dan Carpenter..................................503/637-3537
Archery Director, Eric Weil.....................................503/539-1064
Benchrest, Kent Uhl................................................503/631-2508
Blackpowder, Jim Brogan........................................503/761-4601

brogans@opeuseiu.org
C.M.P., Marvin Booth.............................................503/665-5867
CRSO, Michael Jones.............................................503/314-6820

jonesc@teleport.com
Hunters Safety, Larry Warren..................................503/658-7403
Ladies Pistol & USPSA/IPSC, Judy Becker.............503/658-5953
Project Coordinator, Ron Carey..............................503/668-4212 
RSO Coordinator, Dan Wylie ................................971/506-5840
Smallbore, Junior, John Weil...................................503/622-3815
Smallbore & Bigbore Handgun Silhouette,

Daniel Gindlesperger...........................................971/678-4634
dgindlesperger@comcast.net

Speed Steel, Richard Brown.....................................503/824-6610
Sporting Clays, Hal Halverson................................503/667-4360
Three Gun, Terry Cook...........................................503/659-7082

drrc4fun3gun@aol.com
Trap,	 Dick Jennings...............................................503/655-5405
	 Joe Cole........................................................503/631-2208
USPSA/IPSC, Paul Meier........................................503/631-8160

k7pm@ccwebster.net

Others
Club House.............................................................503/637-3131
Newsletter Editor, Bruce Hanson............................503/631-2998

bruceh@ccwebster.net
Range Host, Joe Cook ............................................503/927-1694
Webmaster, Charlie McAlister.................................503/351-8360

webmaster@douglasridge.org

Membership Donation. Each year 
we have had several people make an 
anonymous donation at the booth to 
cover an adult membership or several 
junior memberships.

The dates for the NW Sportsman’s 
Show are Wednesday, February 7th thru 
Sunday, February 11th. Stop by the 
booth and say hello to Dennis Tharp 
and the volunteer crew – who knows, 
you may be surprised at who you will 
see working the booth. See you at the 
NW Sportsman’s Show.
Thanks,
Carl Hayes • 503/669-8018
DRRC Member • NRA Volunteer
* EVC District 03 OR
* NRA Recruiter

Party Contributions
Douglas Ridge Rifle Club would 

like to acknowledge and thank the 
following people and organizations for 
contributing prizes for our Christmas 
Party.
D & L Arrangements..................... Gresham
Douglas Ridge Rifle Club.......... Eagle Creek
Fisherman’s............................... Oregon City
JHW Enterprises............................. Welches
Al Lisoski.......................................... Boring
Keith’s Sporting  Goods.................. Gresham
Northwest Armory...................... Milwaukie
NW Safety & Firearms Education...Portland
Sportsman’s Warehouse...................Portland
Tank’s Electric............................. Clackamas
Tri-Phase Electric Supply.................Portland

Classes Coming Up
NRA Basic Instructor Training (only)

February 3; 8 am–3 pm; $40
NRA Basic Pistol Instructor

February 17 & 18; 8 am–4 pm; $70
NRA FIRST Steps Pistol & Concealed 
Carry

February 25; 9 am–4 pm; $50 + $20
NRA Personal Protection In The Home 
Instructor

March 10 & 11; 8 am–4 pm; $70
For more information contact:
Michael Jones at 503/654-7452 or 
jonesc@teleport.com
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Range Protection Laws
Firearms shooting ranges have a long 
tradition of service to a wide variety of 
citizen groups in local communities. 
However, population shifts from urban 

to suburban or rural areas have moved 
new groups of citizens in closer proxim-
ity to existing ranges. In recent years, 
this has resulted in hundreds of lawsuits 
and complaints filed by newcomers 
against range owners or the passage of 
local ordinances aimed at closing ranges 
because of noise, times of operation 
and facility expansion to accommodate 
growing interest and shooting club 
membership levels. It is critical that 
states adopt legislation to ensure that 
ranges remain open for operation and 
that range owners are protected from 
civil court action, criminal prosecution, 
or other local board, commission, com-
mittee or similar-type body action.
Firearm shooting ranges have longstand-
ing records of safely providing impor-
tant public services and recreational or 
training opportunities.
Firearm shooting ranges often serve as 
training facilities for local law enforce-
ment officials and military personnel.
Firearm shooting ranges offer fire-
arm and hunter education and safety 
courses, providing invaluable hands-on 
instruction in the safe and proper han-
dling and use of firearms for shooting 
club members or citizens exercising their 
fundamental right to self-protection.
Firearm shooting ranges serve as a 
location to hold both informal practice 
sessions and organized competitions for 
those engaged in recreational shooting.
Without range protection laws, safe 
shooting ranges that offer valuable pub-
lic services, facilities at which applicants 
for permits to carry firearms can receive 
training and practice, and recreational 
opportunities will be vulnerable to arbi-
trary sanctions by local bureaucrats.
Since 1994, the number of states that 
have range protection laws has risen 
from eight to 45, indicated in green in 
the map below.
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Damascus Auto Service & Parts
14400 SE. Wiese Rd. • Hwy 212

Damascus, OR 97009-9327
Auto Repair • Auto Parts

Auto Transmission • Machine Shop

Dick • Scott • Bob Jennings

(503) 658-2125

	 Laura Edmonds
	 Agent

	 F a r m e r s
Auto • Home • Life • Business

Cell: 503/267-0493
laurae@farmersdistrict34.com

Increased Coverages Available for Guns, 
Boats and Offroad Vehicles

PO Box 307 • Boring, OR 97009

	 Serving Clackamas
	 and Multnomah Counties

	 Jim Henderson, Broker

Direct: 503/888-9719 • Bus: 503/212-2722
www.jimhendersononline.com

E-mail: jhenderson@pru-nw.com
6400 SE Lake Rd., Ste 200 • Portland OR 97222

OFF Alert - 01/10/09
Oregon Firearms Federation

The 2007 Oregon Legislative Session 
has begun. Yesterday, January 9th, the 
first gun bills were introduced. For 
some indication of what to expect, the 
Democrats in the Senate have already 
passed a Resolution calling for annual 
sessions. (Twice the opportunity to 
erode your rights.) They did this 
without a single word of public 
testimony. No public hearing was held 
on the issue at any time.

So far gun bills are the introduced 
versions of drafts we have had posted on 
our website for some time.

To keep track of, and see the 
bills, (and all future bills) please use 
this link: http://oregonfirearms.org/
2007gunbillsdrafts.html.

There will be plenty more as the 
session continues. There are some 
important developments of which you 
should be aware, that will make you 
a more informed and effective citizen 
lobbyist.


